
 
ALEDO ISD BOARD MEETING TEMPLATE 

 
 
 
MEETING DATE: June 19, 2017 
 
AGENDA ITEM: Consider Approval of Purchase of Parking Lot Lights at Daniel Ninth 
Grade Campus Construction Area 
 
PRESENTER: Earl Husfeld 
 
ALIGNS TO BOARD GOAL(S): Financial/Facilities – The District shall exhibit excellence 
in financial and facility planning, management, and stewardship. 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION: 

• The Don R. Daniel Ninth Grade Campus (Ninth Grade Campus) was completed 
and opened for students and staff in August 2010. 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE CONSIDERATIONS: 
• As discussed with you during the May 15th board meeting, when construction of 

the Ninth Grade Campus was completed in 2010, an apparent oversight was the 
installation of light poles in the construction staging area of the parking lot. 

• To remedy the lack of lighting in this area, we are recommending the installation 
of four (4) new poles with two (2) 350 watt energy efficient LED light fixtures on 
each pole. Additionally, on the existing six (6) light poles, we are recommending 
replacing twelve (12) existing 1000 watt metal halide light fixtures with the same 
type 350 watt LED light fixtures.  

• Following the May 15th board meeting, the District sought bids/proposals to 
accomplish the recommendations above. Bids/proposals were received from CMK 
Partners, LLC, Drake Electrical Services, LLC, and U.S. Sand and Gravel. 

• After a detailed review of the bids/proposals received, the District is recommending 
acceptance of the low bid/proposal received from CMK Partners, LLC in the 
amount of $63,250.00. Following is a copy of their submitted bid/proposal.    

• With your approval this evening, these actions will make all lighting in front of the 
stadium and parking lot the same and also save energy costs for the District. We 
will be using less than 7,000 watts instead of 20,000 watts to light the parking lots.  

FISCAL NOTE:  
Since the Ninth Grade Campus was built with 2008 bond funds, it is recommended these 
funds be used for the $63,250.00 cost of this project.  
 
ADMINISTRATIVE RECOMMENDATION:   
The Administration recommends the Board of Trustees approve acceptance of the 
bid/proposal received from CMK Partners, LLC and award them the Daniel Ninth Grade 
Campus Parking Lot Lighting project as presented. 






